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Summary Explanation/Background: 

As the Town Commission is aware, the C-3 district area (also referred to as the Northlake 
Promenade Shoppes or Twin City Mall Site) has recently adopted a new land use 
designation and zoning district regulations by the Town to promote mixed-use 
development.  Our regulations were developed in partnership with the Village of North 
Palm Beach so as to create a plan that would synergize within the entire area given that 
both jurisdictions share a common C-3 boundary.  The Village of North Palm Beach is 
moving their draft land development regulations forward and as a courtesy (and similar to 
the courtesy presentations provided by the Town to the Village), the Village is presenting 
their draft code to the Commission and is welcoming any comments or feedback.   

A similar courtesy presentation was provided to the Town’s Planning & Zoning Board on 
November 7, 2022 and the Board Members asked questions regarding compatibility of 
future development, joint reviews with the Town and the proposed streetscape along 
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Palmetto, all of which the Village responded to and for which clarifications are provided in 
the enclosed presentation.  The Village’s draft code, similar to the Town’s, requires joint 
staff and planning board review for all site plan applications within the C-3 area, a common 
east/west street network, softening along Palmetto and adequate transition along cross 
jurisdictional lines.  One main difference is how the Village intends on calculating density, 
which is strictly by Floor Area Ratio (FAR), rather than a basket of rights based on dwelling 
units/acre (i.e. the Town’s method of calculation) so as to provide a different type of 
flexibility based on market demands.  
 
The Village also received unanimous (6-0) approval from their Planning Commission on 
their proposed LDRs in February 2023. 

   
 
Recommended Motion:  Not Required. 


